







August 2020


Dear Parents/Guardians,


I am excited about having your child in my civics class this year.  This course will cover the standards as mandated by the Grade 7 Next Generation Sunshine State Standards. The standards are listed in each chapter throughout the student textbook if you would like to view them.   

The Santa Rosa County School District purchased our textbooks from McGraw-Hill.  Your child will be issued a copy of this textbook for home use.  Please encourage your child to take care of this textbook.  You will be responsible for any damage that is incurred.  Additional textbook support materials can be found online.  You can access the textbook site by selecting the McGraw-Hill icon in ClassLink.

Students will be expected to keep an organized binder.  Students will be given lesson quizzes and chapter tests in which they will be allowed to use some of the information in their binders.  


Progress reports will be sent home at the middle of each nine weeks grading period.  In addition, Parent Internet Viewer (PIV) allows you to view grades online.  PIV can be accessed via ClassLink; I hope you find it to be an easy way to keep up with your child’s progress in my class. 
 If you need more information about your child’s progress, please contact me by calling 995-3676 and leaving a message with the school secretary or emailing me at wootent@santarosa.k12.fl.us.  I will contact you as soon as possible.  Please check your child’s planner each day for recorded assignments.  Class assignments are also posted on my website.  In addition, I will be using Remind.com to send text message alerts concerning important updates, assignments, and information about our class.  Please visit remind.com/join/7bf346 to join our class.

Please note civics is the only 7th grade course with a state mandated end of course (EOC) exam.  Due to the depth and breadth of the content and the cognitive complexity of the questions, this exam has proven to be extremely challenging for most 7th grade students.  I have included the 2019 EOC results on the opposite page.   
In addition, this same state mandate dictates your child’s score on the EOC will comprise 30% of his/her final grade in civics.  The following is the formula used to calculate final grades for 7th grade civics:  
Quarter 1 & Quarter 2 Average = 35%, Quarter 3 & Quarter 4 Average = 35%, EOC = 30%.
Please visit my website (http://wootenscivicsclass.weebly.com/) to view the Orientation PowerPoint which will provide more details concerning the structure and expectations of this course.  The PowerPoint also includes a few sample EOC questions.
I look forward to working with your child this year.  Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns throughout the year. 





Sincerely,





Tim Wooten


